BROOKSIDE SURGERY NEWS
STAFF TRAINING

The Practice will be closed on Wednesday 18th June from 1-5pm for staff training.  Emergency calls will be directed to the oncall service.

RSV vaccination programme reduces hospital admissions 

Early data from new respiratory syncytial virus (RSV) vaccination programme shows a 30% reduction in hospital admissions among vaccinated older adults in England. The introduction of a programme last winter was designed to vaccinate two groups: pregnant women to protect their babies, and older adults aged 75-79. Analysis carried out by UKHSA and published in The Lancet found that even with approximately 40% vaccine uptake, eligible 75 to 79-year-olds experienced 30% fewer hospital admissions than would have occurred without the vaccination.
The RSV vaccination is available all year round so if you are aged 75 to 79 then contact the surgery to book yours.

ONLINE PRESCRIPTION REQUESTS
We wanted to say a huge thank you to everyone that orders their repeat medications via the NHS App.  The number of requests via the NHS App has doubled since in the last year and in April we received over 1350 requests online in April.  Ordering in this way allows our dispensary team and GPs to process your request in the most efficient way and meaning stock can be ordered promptly thus ensuring we have your medication ready to collect within our 5 working days target.  Very often we have medication ready within the 5 working days and patients will then receive a text message from us asking them to collect.  
We have very limited storage space for medication once it has been prepared so we would ask patients to collect any medications they have requested promptly either 5 working days after their request or sooner if you receive a text message.

TELEPHONE SYSTEM DATA FOR APRIL
	Inbound calls answered


	2,086

	Callbacks requested (when calls are in a queue)


	62

	Average queue time before answer


	1minute 42 seconds

	Outbound calls made
	1,689


STAFFING
Dr Harriet Tuite-Dalton will be leaving in June as she completes her GP training and takes up a GP post in Cambridgeshire.  We wish her all the best in her future career.
FINALLY …
Could you walk 26 miles in a day?  Well our nurse, Harriet,  is planning to do this on 28th in Snowdonia!  Harriet and her friends have signed up to do the Trek26 Eryri (Snowdonia) challenge.  Read their story and track their fundraising towards their target of £1,200 at  https://www.justgiving.com/page/harriet-smith-1?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=EM&utm_campaign=015
